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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #725, June 19, 2018

JUNE 2018 GENERAL AID PAYMENTS AND EXPLANATION OF 2017-18 ADJUSTMENTS:  Districts can view their June 18 and June 25 general aid payment information by selecting the

1.
SFS Home (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)

2.
» Accounting, Auditing & Financial Management

3.
» Aid Payments

4.
» Aid Payment Adjustments (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/aids-register/aid-payment-adj-exp) 
5.
Under the “June and July Aid Payment Reconciliation” section, select the Excel spreadsheet “2017-18 June and July Aid Payment Reconciliation”. Within the spreadsheet, after enabling content, use the drop down menu to select your district.

Or, directly at https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/xls/June2018paymentletterposted.xls.

The spreadsheet explains your district’s June general aid payments and any additional State Aids withheld throughout the fiscal year as a result of the: (a) public school open enrollment and tuition waiver programs; (b) Challenge Academy program; (c) the Wisconsin and Racine private school voucher programs (WPCP/RPCP State General Aid Reduction; (d) the Special Needs Scholarship program (SNSP); and (e) penalties, including revenue limit adjustments. 
The spreadsheet also is designed to assist your bookkeeper in the proper transaction coding of these payments.  The spreadsheet will be updated again in mid-July to reflect the July 2018 Delayed Equalization Aid payment and final 2017-18 open enrollment amounts.

Questions about this payment information can be directed to Terry Casper at terry.casper@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9218. 

ALTERNATIVE COUNT DATES:  Each school year your school district must take a pupil count on the 3rd Friday in September and the 2nd Friday in January. If your district is unable to hold school on the scheduled count date, a request for an alternative pupil count date must be submitted. On the “Membership Information and Reporting” https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/children/enrollment/membership-info-reporting  webpage is updated information on how your request will be processed. 
There can be two basic scenarios, an unplanned situation or a planned event that would result in a school district requesting an alternative count date for the statutory required pupil counts on the 3rd Friday in September or the 2nd Friday in January.  

An unplanned situation, such as weather conditions or other unforeseen events that lead to the district not operating on the standard count date.  The district will need to contact the School Financial Services Team (dpifin@dpi.wi.gov) and explain the situation.  Please specify the alternative date that you are requesting. In most circumstances, the alternative date will be either the Thursday before or the Monday after the Friday count date. This request will be processed per Wis. Stat. § 121.05(3).  

A planned event, approved by the school board where the district is closed and no students will be receiving instruction.  The district will need to contact the School Financial Services Team (dpifin@dpi.wi.gov) and explain the situation. This request will be processed per Wis. Stat. § 121.05(3m). State law dictates the alternative date will be the 3rd weekday that follows the next school day on which school is in session. For example, school is closed on Friday and school resumes on the following Monday, the alternative count date will be on Thursday of that week.  

If the standard pupil count date is the same day as the Board has approved a partial day such as; an early release or testing at certain grade levels. The pupil count will be taken on the 3rd Friday in September or the 2nd Friday in January and the district will use the “Before and After” rule regarding any student not present on the standard pupil count date.
If any pupils are absent but considered enrolled on the count date, they can still be counted if they have been present for instruction at least one day during the school year prior to the count date, at least one day during the school year after the count date, and have remained a resident during the time of absence. Students reported in the "absent" column must have returned to school in order to be included in the PI 1563 Pupil Count Report. If the student returns after the initial submission of the report, the report should be amended to include the student in the pupil count.  (Source:  Instructions for the PI 1563 Workbook and Pupil Count Report Revised 01/17)

Contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 with questions. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:

WASBO Custodial & Maintenance development!  Go to https://www.wasbo.com/ 
2018 Dates and Locations:
June 27 - Wausau East High School, Wausau
July 11 - Sparta Senior High School, Sparta
July 18 - Oak Creek High School Ninth Grade Center, Oak Creek-Franklin
July 31 - Bay Port High School, Howard Suamico

Attendee Information
WASBO offers Custodial & Maintenance Conferences each summer at various school districts throughout the state. Each conference is unique, programmed by the district staff hosting the event in conjunction with the WASBO School Facilities Committee. The emphasis is on practical and hands-on knowledge that custodial and maintenance personnel can implement in their districts. 

WASBO hopes you will bring your Custodial Team and go back to your district with information on safety, efficiency, best practices, cost savings and more! Each district offers session tracks on Environment/Safety, Cleaning, Maintenance, Green Schools, Personal Retirement Planning, Grounds, Best Practices and Safety Room.

Registration is only $20 per individual and includes continental breakfast, lunch, materials and attendance certificate. Register to attend by clicking the location link(s) below:

June 27 - Wausau East High School, Wausau
July 11 - Sparta Senior High School, Sparta
July 18 - Oak Creek High School Ninth Grade Center, Oak Creek-Franklin
July 31 - Bay Port High School, Howard Suamico
                        
Hotel Accommodations
Each Custodial & Maintenance Conference district offers suggested hotels for both attendees and exhibitors. Please visit the individual conference registration pages for more information and contact information regarding hotel accommodations.
             
If you have questions or need assistance with conference registration, please contact the WASBO office at 608.249.8588

SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Auditing or Accounting Issues: 
 


dpifin@dpi.wi.gov]

[Terry Casper, Accountant: 608-267-9218


terry.casper@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 

bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Derek Sliter, Consultant: 608-266-3464


derek.sliter@dpi.wi.gov]

[Roger Kordus, Consultant: 608-267-3752


roger.kordus@dpi.wi.gov] 

[Roselynn Bittorf, Consultant: 608-267-9212

roselynn.bittorf@dpi.wi.gov]
[Carey Bradley, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209  

carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   


robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]

SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #724, June 17, 2018

ANNUAL CHARTER SCHOOL AUTHORIZER REPORT – 2017-18:  The report for the 2017-18 school year is due December 1, 2018. Annually, authorizers must submit, to the state superintendent and to the legislature under s. 13.172 (2), a report that includes all of the following:

1. An identification of each charter school operating under contract with the authorizer, each charter school that operated under a contract with the authorizer but had its contract nonrenewed or revoked or that closed, and each charter school under contract with the authorizer that has not yet begun to operate.
2. The academic and financial performance of each charter school operated under contract with the authorizer.
3. The operating costs the authorizer incurred while fulfilling its statutory duties, detailed in an audited financial statement prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles.
4. The services the authorizer provided to the charter schools under contract with the authorizer and an itemized accounting of the cost of the services.

Information regarding the annual report can be found under “Submit Annual Report to State Superintendent and Legislature” at https://

 HYPERLINK "https://dpi.wi.gov/sms/charter-schools/information-authorizers" dpi.wi.gov/sms/charter-schools/information-authorizers.  Or, directly at https://dpi.wi.gov/sms/charter-schools/information-authorizers#Annual%20Report%20to%20State%20Superintendent%20and%20Legislature :
Authorizers may choose to use the department's technical assistance and templates in order to comply with this requirement:

· Annual report technical assistance (https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sms/Charter-Schools/CS Authorizer Annual Report Technical Assistance 2-5-18.doc)

· Annual report template for authorizers 
(https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sms/Charter-Schools/CS Authorizer Annual Report Template.doc)
If you have questions, please contact Latoya Holiday at Latoya.Holiday@dpi.wi.gov or 608 266-5880.

SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENT INFORMATION – FINAL PAYMENT: Amounts for the June 11, 2018 payment of Special Education and School-Age Parents categorical aid, the sixth payment of the year, have been determined. Please note this final payment reflects each LEA’s full aid eligibility at the year’s final proration rate of 0.2567. 
Payment worksheets can be found on the SFS Team web site at:

1. School Financial Services (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)
2. State and Federal Aid
3. Special Education Aids
4. Special Ed & School-Age Parents Aid
5. Payment Worksheets
Or, directly at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/sped-sap/worksheets
Once on the page, go to the section:

2017- 2018 Categorical Aid Computation and Payment
· Macro-enabled format (.xlsm) - LEAs update together on worksheet tabs (6/6/2018)

· Standard format (.xlsx) - LEA selected separately on each worksheet tab (6/6/2018)

· Raw data (.xlsx) - No Pivot Tables or other advanced functionality--must be filtered manually (6/6/2018)
Contact Roselynn Bittorf at Roselynn.Bittorf@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with questions.
HIGH COST SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENTS: DPI has approved 164 claims for High Cost Special Education Aid from districts and other LEAs that served 1,069 Wisconsin public school students with extraordinary special education needs in the 2016-17 school year. 
LEAs are eligible for reimbursement of 90 percent of individual students’ costs above $30,000 not covered by Medicaid or other state and federal special education funding. With $11,534,528 in state categorical aid and federal IDEA funds available to support $11,977,001 of eligible costs, we are able to fund those costs at a rate of 96.3%. Note there are two funding streams in the High Cost Special Education Aid program: state aid is coded to source 625 and IDEA funding is coded to source 711.
Information for each LEA on their June 18, 2018 payment is available at:

1. School Financial Services (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs)
2. State and Federal Aid
3. Special Education Aids
4. High Cost Special Education Aid (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/high-cost)

5. Once on the page, go to the section “Payment History” and select

6. “2017-18” 
Or, directly at https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/pdf/high-cost-spec-ed-2018.pdf. 

Contact Roselynn Bittorf at Roselynn.Bittorf@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with questions.
GENERAL PUPIL TRANSPORTATION AID REALLOCATION PAYMENTS – 2017-18: The pupil transportation payments will be released on June 18, 2018.  To see the value for each school district go to the Pupil Transportation Aid  page on the SFS Team site:
1. SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 
2. STATE AND FEDERAL AID
3. CATEGORICAL AID
4. PUPIL TRANSPORTATION AID (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/pupil-transportation-aid) 

5. Next select the “Transportation Aid Payments” link.
6. Click on “2017-2018 Transportation Aid Payment as of June 7, 2018” for the spreadsheet with the June payment amount.   
Or, directly at 
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/xls/Updated-Final-2018-June-P-T-Aid-2016-17-Data-06-01-2018.xlsx 

Contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 with questions. 
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